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STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. ALEXANDER GRANT NTRAKWA,
DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, MONDAY 13TH MAY, 2019

REVIEW OF EQUATORIAL GUINEA
Thank you, Mr. Vice President.

Ghana warmly welcomes the delegation of Equatorial Guinea to the UPR Working Group.

We commend Equatorial Guinea for the measures taken to provide quality healthcare for its people, including persons with disabilities. We note with interest the Horizon 2020 Plan designed to improve the economic, social and cultural rights of the people and encourage the government to continue implementation of the positive social interventions contained in the plan.
To further strengthen human rights protection and promotion in Equatorial Guinea Ghana wishes to make the following four recommendations:

i. Adopt and implement legislation which recognizes and protects human 

rights defenders; 

ii. Intensify efforts to accede to the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention 

against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;

iii. Take steps to promote political tolerance by ending alleged political 
persecutions, arbitrary arrests and ill-treatment of prisoners in line with the amnesty measures announced by the government;
iv. Introduce a freedom of information law in line with international standards to 

ensure progress on target 16.10 of the SDGs concerning public access.
We wish Equatorial Guinea every success with the review.

I thank you.       
